MINUTES

HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

MEETING 2 FEBRUARY 2017 7PM 

Present
Parents





Staff
Dorothy Hooper (Acting Chair)


Maura McNeil (Head Teacher) 

Myrna O'Donnell (Secretary)



Louise Edgerton (Depute Head Teacher)

Alison Guthrie (Treasurer)

Jane Duckett


Graham Hamilton






Marie-Therese Martin




Apologies
Caron McDonald

Rachel McNeill




Andrew Cruickshank

John Murray





Lesley Hill

Amanda Stone 




Mari Steven
Amanda Storey




Mil Stricevic

Helen Willis







Matters discussed











1
Welcome and Introductions (including Chair for meeting)

Dorothy Hooper kindly offered to act as Chair for the evening.

2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 24 November 2016 (pre circulated)
2.1
Approval of the 24 November draft minutes was proposed by Rachel McNeill and seconded 
by Dorothy Hooper.

3
Update on action points from previous meeting
3.1
Action points 1 and 2 were carried out and this had resulted in 2 people noting their interest 
in supply staff work with one already carrying out a part-time role and the other going 
through the registration process.  Amanda Stone had volunteered to help with the updating 
of the website and Mil Stricevic, though unable to attend this evening, had also noted that he 
was still interested in being involved.  

3.2
Training on updating the school website is not to be carried out as suggested at action point 
3 but this topic will be covered later in the agenda. 

3.3
All papers had been circulated on the consultation paper as noted at action points 4 and 5.

3.4
Action points 6 on funding for outdoor seating is included later in the agenda.  

4
Head Teacher Report
4.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· P7 visits taking place but placing requests still coming in;

· S1 working well;

· S2 course choice exercise with information evening on 23 February;

· S1-S3 Glasgow Uni developing Scotland's young workforce skills event in 2 weeks' time;

· S3 interim reports issued.  An extra report is to be issued shortly;

· The possibility of introducing end of year assessments for S3 pupils was discussed given the change to National 5 and removal of unit assessments which means there will be no safety net of National 4 if fail National 5.  This would probably be in May after the IDL week, starting fully next year as it is too late for this year.  The school may need to present some pupils for both levels this year at an extra cost;

· S4 working exceptionally well with excellent attendance at supported study and prelim exams.  The interim report and parents' evening are due in the next 2 weeks;

· S5/S6 attendance at supported study not good – this is to be evaluated for next year but supported study will continue to be run in the first 3 days of the Easter holidays this year. Attendance at the prelim exams was excellent. Quiet zones are available for lunchtime study if required;

· UCAS forms have been submitted with conditional and unconditional offers having been received.  A few Universities have indicated that they should be informed if pupils drop Advanced Highers as they have the right to withdraw “unconditional” places as these are made on the premise that pupils will complete the courses they said they are undertaking;

· Duke of Edinburgh Bronze starting;

· Football going well;

· Transport is an issue and the school has been borrowing minibuses from other schools rather than pay high rates to hire coaches.  They are liaising with Cleveden re costs etc with the aim of fundraising for 2 years to buy their own minibus;

· Hyndland is now a school of tennis and received a £10,000 grant to include tennis in the curriculum, linking with the Western tennis club, primary schools and with new courts at Victoria Park available to use;

· The ski trip is away now and the CERN trip is due soon.  Former pupils working at CERN have been speaking to pupils;

· £91,000 will be received from the Pupil Equity Fund and decisions need to be taken on how to spend this and how to measure the impact of how it is spent – to talk more about this when looking at the school improvement plan;

· Supply cover is still tight;

· Douglas Elder is leaving for a faculty head post at Hillhead so a replacement is being recruited.

5
Fundraising update
5.1
As Mari Steven could not attend this evening she provided  an update in advance – she 
spoke to St Thomas Aquinas, got photos of their outdoor seating, sourced providers from 
Glasgow City Council's procurement list and is awaiting quotes.  Maura added that the 
seating is durable, flexible and brightly coloured.  Planning permission has been received for 
an outdoor food outlet and this will be launched when the Senior School is out of school for 
study/exams.

6
Donation request
6.1
A donation request had been received from the school in respect of 3 S5 pupils who were 
successful in auditioning for the National Youth Orchestra Senior Orchestra, a wonderful 
achievement but with a cost attached of around £700 each.  These pupils have contributed to 
the school's music throughout their time at the school and, after discussion, it was agreed to 
acknowledge their achievement with a donation of £50 each.  This was in the context of the 
wider Parent Council objectives of supporting the education and welfare of pupils, given 
there are no formal policies in place as to what we will/will not support.  The school had 
made their request as the Lord Provost Fund is no longer available and the Council does not 
support this; there were no other sources of available funding.  It was suggested that the 
Music Showcase on 30 March could be ticketed with funds raised being used for this 
purpose.

7
Communications/website updating (school and Parent Council)
7.1
At our last meeting, Mil Stricevic had made proposals for school website improvements and Maura indicated the school's willingness to engage with this, though restricted through lack of resources.  She would like more information on what parents want from the website, the three key areas which she had taken away from our meeting being a curricular document so that parents could see what was expected from pupils at each stage in the school,  the timing of school trips and the school calendar.  

7.2
Amanda Stone had volunteered to assist with updating the website and Maura provided some details of the system in use and that the existing design would need to be improved within the parameters set by Glasgow City Council.  It was suggested that it would be worth taking to GCPF that more flexibility would be good.  If Alison is at their next meeting, she could raise this.  Training support is available but not troubleshooting support.  No analytics are available to identify what people are looking at when they access the site.  Amanda indicated that the top 10% of items are usually used by 90% of those accessing a site so working out what is in that top 10% would help.    

7.3
Each attendee was given 3 post its to list the top 3 things they would want from the website and these were reviewed and grouped into the following categories: dates (6); school contacts (4); information/curriculum (5); school events/news (6), Parent Council news (3); and frequently asked questions.  Amanda took the post its away to follow this up.  We could also attend the S2 parents' night and ask parents to complete post its to gather more views.  Amanda will make contact with Mr Mullin to look at what the site is capable of.

7.4
It was acknowledged that the twitter feed is good.  The possibility of using film clips and the 
computer club helping maintain the site once it has been restructured were discussed.  Care 
would need to be taken when using images as these would be hosted off the school site and 
pulled through so permissions may be needed.  Also, pictures or clips of pupils can be used, 
unless there is an instruction not to, but not with names.

7.5
A comparison to other school sites could be carried out and their ideas used.  Pupils are 
already aware of what some other schools do e.g. virtual tours.   Input from the pupils, via 
the Pupil Council, will also be needed later so that the site is useful to them as well as to 
parents/ carers.  

7.6
Dorothy then carried out a health check on the Parent Council's communications, using 
SPTC materials.  Although scoring green in some areas, there were a large number of areas 
where we scored orange or red.  Amanda advised that we would be able to run surveys via a 
link on the Parent Council web page, or via twitter, if wanted.  [Following the meeting it was 
suggested that 3 priority areas to address first were having space on the school noticeboard, 
having a page on the school website which we can update and letting the Parent Forum 
know who is on the Parent Council and how to contact them – this could be via the 
noticeboard and on the web page as well as at S1 evenings.]  

7.7
Communications is to be added to the 30 March agenda to progress this further, after the School Improvement Plan so that teachers can leave early for the Music Showcase.

8
AOB
8.1
There is another Cost of the School Day Workshop being run by Carntyne Primary on 8 
March at 7pm, if anyone is interested in attending.  All schools had also been asked if they 
wanted to host this workshop and it was agreed that Hyndland Secondary should offer to 
host this, preferably not on the same evening as a Parent Council meeting.  This may interest 
more parents/carers.  Dates available for the school were 27 April, 18 and 25 May and 
possibly 1 June, though this is our AGM. Myrna will contact Education Services to offer to 
host.

8.2
The earlier time for the next meeting on 30 March was noted to be 6pm.

Action points









Responsible
1
Monies to be transferred to school to meet donations


Alison Guthrie

2
Raise with GCPF that more flexibility would be good for websites

Alison/Myrna

3
Contact Mr Mullin on school website capability



Amanda Stone

4
Attend S2 parents' evening on 20 April and obtain post its with more 
Volunteers tbc


views on the website and what parents want







5
Arrange for PC information to be included in school noticeboard

Volunteer tbc

6
Once PC web page available, populate this with contact information
Volunteer tbc
